Administrative Report for 04/12/2024

I mailed the letter to the County Treasurer on March 20, 2024, with our ColoTrust account information to direct deposit our Property Tax payments going forward. We haven’t received the March payment yet but I expect it the beginning of next week.
I have started gathering information for the auditor. We’ve had a couple of Zoom meetings about what I need to work on to make sure I have everything ready for the audit to start on May 7th. Whitney has been very helpful with what she is asking for as far as information and answering any questions I have. 
In talking with the auditor I realized I hadn’t been sending out invoices to Ken Swinehart from HuerfanoTel. He has a lease with the District to have wireless network equipment on the water tank in Pinehaven. I mailed a letter to him Wednesday stating that we realized we hadn’t been sending him invoices. The agreement says he can make the payments monthly or annually. The last payment we received from him was in March 2023. He currently owes the district $2,400.
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